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To: Boulder Prep Board

From: Lili Adeli, Development Director
Date: June 22, 2011
Re:  Development Report

Grants:

1. Tony Grampsas – We submitted a proposal for an afterschool program to provide classes, workshops, clubs and fieldtrips afterschool. The proposal was for $50K, but we did not receive the grant.  
2. Qualcomm Foundation – We received $1000 from Qualcomm Corporation for partnering with them on a volunteer program where their employees came and made breakfast for our students. 
Other News:
Our grant funded retention program continues to go well. Some sample activities from this last block include attending a Rockies Game, Engineering Day at CU, College Fair in Denver and a Trapeze performance. The student feedback for the activities continues to be positive and our climate survey results improved in many categories. 

Through a partnership with Ball Aerospace, we have received 18 donated laptops. A volunteer from Qualcomm Corporation has been helping with the reformatting/refurbishing of these laptops so they can be used in the classrooms. Our contact at Ball indicated that they can probably get us 10 laptops every other month. 
Izzy Sanchez presented at the Longmont Latino Parent Involvement meeting as a way to get our name out in the community. There is a new Education reporter at the Daily Camera, so we have already had two great articles featuring Boulder Prep. We will work throughout the summer to increase our visibility in the community as a way to recruit students and supporters. 

The Graduation ceremony went well. We had a record number of students walk in the ceremony and a great turnout of supporters. There were many “Friends of Boulder Prep” who attended even though they didn’t know any graduates. The feedback was very positive and folks were impressed with our graduates and our programs. A complication with the catering order saved us nearly $800. The sound in the hall continues to be a problem, so we will work something else out for next year.
I am very thankful to have had two regular volunteers that come weekly for 3-4 hours. One has been helping in the office with filing and other projects. The other volunteer has been helping with the Service Learning class. Since my teaching and project load has lightened slightly, I hope to apply for several grants this summer to support our programs. 
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